Learning Assessment Committee
Friday, Oct. 10, 2008

1-2:30pm, T-750

Members Present: Vina Cera, Cheli Fossum, Ann McMurdo, Marco Menendez, David Mitchell, Louis Quindlen, Karolyn van Putten, Wandra Williams

 1. Meeting Dates were confirmed: 2nd & 4th Fridays

Oct. 10, Oct. 24, Oct. 31, Nov. 14, Nov. 25 (Tues., 12-1pm), Dec. 12

2. Dr. White’s draft of LAC responsibilities:

The list consisted of 13 items, which we agreed we were already doing or attempting to do.  We all voiced great concern and the critical need for research support. Though ultimately individual departments alone must be the judge of their success, we need help in how to best amass data, design valid samples and rubrics, analyze and report the results. 
3. We have purchased Task Stream, using funds from the Career Advancement Academy. Cheli is working with them on setting up the system for committee use, and Task Stream says that since we already have our own forms, it will not take long for the software to become operational. 
4. SLO/Assessment Retreat

A new date has been selected: Friday, Nov. 14. The workshop will be an all-day event, with final hours not yet set. We are hoping for a turnout of 100, with at least one representative from all departments and programs. There was discussion on the question of paying people for both attendance and final production. This was not resolved. To date, the figure being considered is $100 for all day attendance, and more for cycle completions.  There was discussion of varying the stipends among full- and part-timers. The committee agreed that paying part-time instructors at twice the rate of full-time instructors seemed fair. There are funds available from the District, but more need to be applied for in anticipation of our goal. 

The Office of Instruction Planning Retreat dealt with the Planning Cycle, coming up with the steps of the cycle, the immediate priorities, and long-term strategic  priorities.  Some departmental priorities were suggested by the Deans. The most obvious need for the college and the committee is to build momentum -  to figure out a way to make the process into a “reasonable” engagement, so that the task does not appear so daunting. We are all at different places in our attempts, so each dept/prog needs to brainstorm their own goals to attack.  

Besides individual dept/prog undertakings, we also need to consider college-wide engagement, follow-up workshops, sharing success, and ways to meet the full reporting deadline of 2012.

Overcoming resistance of faculty was discussed. There is a large contingent of instructors/administrators sitting on the sidelines, hoping it will all go away after the self study. We don’t expect 100% engagement, but if we get several active participants, who successfully complete the cycle, we are counting on the fact that more will jump on the bandwagon. If we now first concentrate on reasonable tasks, such as fewer SLOs and sections, then that success will make future endeavors easier, and hopefully, set up a continuing momentum.

 5. Recruiting leads for clusters and GE assessment:

There was not enough time to engage in a full discussion. It was left with a charge to the Deans to send out emails to see who, in their division, are interested.
